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 Minutes of the Annual meeting of Minterne Magna Parish Council held following the Annual Parish 				meeting held on Wednesday May 10th 2017 at Minterne House at 8.00pm.  

Present:  The Hon. Henry Digby, Chairman, Mr. P. Goodfellow, Mrs. H. Smith,  Mrs. C. Howard-Johnston, 
Mr. S. Tite, Mr. C. Saunders, Mr. G. Stevenson, Mrs. M. Penfold , County Councillor, Mr. A. F. Horsington, District Councillor, Mr. T. Yarker, District Councillor and the Clerk, Mr. P. Horsington.
One member of the public attended. 

1.  Apologies 
            Apologies were received from  PCSO S. Pilcher.	
		
2.  Election of Officers
	On the proposition of Mr. Goodfellow, seconded by Mrs. Smith, Mr. Digby was unanimously elected Chairman.
	Mr. Digby, Chairman signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
	On the proposition of Mr. Digby, seconded by Mr. Saunders, Mr. Goodfellow was unanimously elected 
vice - Chairman.
	The following positions were elected en bloc -
				       Finance				Mr. Digby
				       Rights of Way			Mrs. Howard-Johnston
				       Highways			Mrs. Smith & Mr. Tite
				       Internal auditor		Mrs. C. Beard
				
3.  Minutes 
	The Minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated, were signed as correct.

4.  Declarations of Interest	
	Mr. Goodfellow declared a Personal Interest in application WD/D/17/000666 at the Stables, Keepers Paddock, Middlemarsh for the siting of temporary agricultural workers dwelling for a period of three years, being an adjacent landowner.

5.  Open Session 
	Mr. Baker informed the meeting that he had received a letter from Mrs J. Haynes reference the request for a 30 MPH through Middlemarsh, and ideally for a footpath, as well, as the School children have to walk through the village to catch the School bus either by Chapel Farm or on the C.12 by the Sawmills site.  This had been supported by the Parish Council. Mrs. Penfold stated that she & Mrs. Haynes had walked along the A.352 in Middlemarsh and agreed that due to the new road surfacing works, traffic was more difficult to hear approaching traffic and there is no proper verge for refuge.  Mr. Baker stated that he will forward his correspondence from Mrs. Haynes to the Clerk.  

6.  Police & Community matters
	PCSO Pilcher's Emailed report was read, which highlighted - car theft at Beauty Spots, Poaching incidents in the area, Rural outbuilding breaks & Suspicious vehicles.  Reference the latter please contact the Police immediately as it can lead to convictions.  
	PCSO Pilcher strongly advised that members sign up & join 'Dorset Alert'. 
	The Council noted that there is to be a MG car rally on May 13th, which will use the track up through Minterne Parva.

7.  County and District Councillors’ reports 
	The Chairman welcomed Mrs. M. Penfold, newly elected County Councillor, who stated that as she had not yet been sworn in, as County Councillor, she had nothing to report.
	Mr. A. F. Horsington, District Councillor, informed the meeting that the new Strategy Committee is to be announced shortly and to date there has been no decision from the Secretary of State reference the formation of  Unitary Councils within Dorset.
	Mr. T. Yarker, District Councillor, reported that the new Committee structure of the District Council is to be announced shortly.
	The Chairman thanked the Councillors for their attendance. 


8 a. Financial matters  
	The Council received Mrs. C. Beard, the Internal auditor's report, which stated that she had inspected the accounts, all was in order and she had signed the External audit form..
The Chairman read and signed the Governance statement part of the External audit return to BDO Stoy.  

8 b. Financial matters
	The Chairman presented the financial statement and budget with copies being given to members. 
	The Council noted that the account balances at March 31st 2017 were £2,156.15p & at April 28th 2017 was £2,911.65p.
	Receipts - £136 HMRC  VAT reclaim & £755.50p half precept
	Payments -  £397.11p P. Horsington, Clerk's expenses & £265.83p AON insurances

	The Cheques payments were approved & signed.

	Mr. Goodfellow proposed, seconded by Mrs. Howard-Johnston the formal adoption of the Annual accounts to March 31st 2017.  These were unanimously adopted.
The Chairman signed the Annual accounts return to the External auditors Grant Thornton.
It was noted that the relevant public Notices are to posted. 	

9.  Planning matters
	The Council discussed and supported application WD/D/16/002574 at Middlemarsh Wood, Middlemarsh to create a ring route within the wood providing access for 4WD vehicles and an extraction route for forestry forwarders by upgrading existing tracks.  
	The meeting noted that application WD/D 17/000557 at Lyons Gate Farm for Mr.& Mrs. N. Pires for Change of Use of former golf  club house to ancillary annexe, had been supported by the Council and granted. 
The Council considered and debated application WD/D/17/000666 at the Stables, Keepers Paddock, 
Middlemarsh for the siting of temporary agricultural workers dwelling for a period of three years.
Mr. Saunders stated that there is a mobile home on the site, which is being lived in, despite the application being for a wooden chalet building to replace the mobile home.  
	After further discussion, the Council agreed to oppose the application for the following reasons -
	1.  Concern at the lack of transparency for this application given the recent history of  the site
	2.  There is already a mobile home on site, which has been occupied for about a month 
	3.  Impact on the Landscape within an AONB
	4.  Access safety - no planning to date for existing second access
	5.  The council query the viability of the proposed business plan as submitted
	6.  The disposal of waste material - to prevent pollution of watercourses needs to be guaranteed

The Council wished to record that it would like the application to be taken to Committee for determination.

10.  Rights of Way 
Mrs. Howard - Johnston stated that there were no issues to report.
	
11.  Highway issues
	The Council noted the comments made by Mr. Baker, which had confirmed that Mrs Haynes, former County Councillor had met with Highway officials on March 9th, to look at the safety issues along the A.352 at Middle marsh and the request for the 30 MPH speed limit.  Mrs. Penfold agreed to support this action.
	Mrs. Howard-Johnston highlighted very long grass on verges, causing safety issues at particular junctions.  
It was agreed that members should use the Dorset County Council website to report specific issues and place where.  It was agreed that the Clerk is informed and also report these areas of concern.

12. Flooding issues
	Mrs. Smith reported that there had been flooding by the Old School, Minterne on the A.352.  It was agreed that County Highways are asked to inspect the drains in that area. 

13. Website
	The Council agreed that there should be more pictures added to the website, with these to be supplied to the Clerk to be put on the Website, plus any agreed links to other organisations in the Parish.



14. Correspondence
	The Council noted Clerks Direct.

15.  Items for report, or for the agenda of the next meeting
	 There were no issues reported.

16.  To confirm the date of the next meeting 
	The Council confirmed the dates for the meetings for 2017/18 being Wednesday September 13th 2017 at 8.00pm, Wednesday November 27th 2017 at 7.30pm,Wednesday January 24th 2018 at 7.30pm &Wednesday May 16th 2018 at 8.00pm .
	There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all present for their attendance, and declared the meeting closed at 9.42pm. 
		Signed.									Date




					

 	

			






  

    





  





	
 

